
Week 9, Term 3 15 September 2023 

Kia ora e te whānau  

The joy that some of our learning experiences bring to our 

children is absolutely awesome. On Wednesday this week 

there were so many excited learners ready to head on the bus 

to our Kainui Dance Day. For some of our Wharite children it 

was their very first school trip too! Everyone had such a 

wonderful time. Thank you to all the whanau members that 

supported our students throughout the day, popped in to visit 

at the Civic Centre or joined us at Kowhai Park for lunch and a 

play. Our Wharite 

teachers were so grateful 

for your support and have 

commented about how 

proud they were of our 

children on this trip. The 

cost of the buses for this 

trip was all covered by 

your school donations and 

it is lovely to take our 

children beyond the 

classroom for experiences 

like this.  

Congratulations to last weeks Quiz Night Winners—it has been 

fantastic to hear so many members of our school community 

talking about this great night out. And as for the generosity of 

our community—this is absolutely next level! Raising in excess 

of $8000 is a spectacular achievement. A big thank you to our 

‘Friends of Hiwinui’ fundraising group as well as other parents 

and community members that supported with the planning 

and organisation for this night—we appreciate you all!   

In school bags in the last week you will have received 

information about Summer Soccer and Summer Hockey. Today 

there is also information coming home about Summer 

Touch. Please return these registration forms as quickly as 

possible to help with our organisation of teams. We appreciate 

that even though our community members have busy lives, 

people still put their hands up to coach and manage 

teams. Thank you for getting behind these sports teams and 

making this happen.  

Earlier this week I spent time in Queenstown at the NZ 

Principals Federation Conference. As part of this event I 

attended a rural lunch with other rural school leaders from 

across the country and it was great chatting about what we 

offer our learners and further considering what else we can do 

to maintain our small country school vibe. A conference 

highlight was listening to Pasi Sahlberg, an educator from 

Finland, who is now based at Melbourne University. He spoke 

in-depth about the education system in Finland and how 

learner engagement is built and maintained. Finland is often 

showcased for high academic results and he explored some of 

the different influences on student achievement which 

included: relationships, timetabling and play. Raising individual 

learner achievement continues to be our priority so there is 

lots we can learn from this too.  

Ngā mihi nui, Erin  

We had an amazing inaugural Hiwinui Quiz Night last Friday, the Friends of Hiwinui School committee are pleased to announce we 

have made in excess of $8,000 towards upgrading our school tennis court area. We are incredibly thankful to everyone who 

contributed towards making this night a success—we couldn't have done it without you! To our sponsors—thank you for your 

generosity in supporting Hiwinui School. To all those who contributed baking, or their time volunteering on the night, thank you. 

And finally a huge THANKS to all our guests who 

attended and made it such a fun night.  

Congratulations to our Quiz Night winners:  

1st: Team 1.57 (half pi); 2nd: Team DD;  

3rd: Old, Bold and Beautiful. 

Congratulations also to our Raffle/Auction 

Winners: Raffle 1: 1st: Deb Woodhouse; 2nd: ‘Ash’; 

3rd: Anna Gordon; 4th: Megan Fraser. Raffle 2:  

1st: Sidney Makahununiu; 2nd: L. Johnston;  

3rd: ‘Julie’; 4th: David Thomson.  

And our Numberworks silent auction winners,  

Gemma Avery and Lynda Alabaster.  



Regards, Erin, Emma, Jo, Jessica, Holly, Kirsty, Kendall, Jono, Portia, Allanah, Heidi, 
Sarah, Charlotte, Elise, Colin, Rachelle & Jacki 

Lamb and Calf Day 
Our date for Lamb and Calf Day is set for 

Saturday 28th October. Look out for the 

entry form in school bags today! Remember 

lambs and calves need to be born between 

1 July and today, 15 September to be 

eligible. Also in school bags today is 

information about this year’s indoor exhibit 

home creation. The theme is “Down on the Farm”.  This could be 

a fun activity to get started on in the holidays! 21 Sept Enviro Crew & Community Planting 

22 Sept End of Term 3 

23 Sept School Working Bee 

9 Oct Start of Term 4 

25 Oct Pet Day home created exhibits to school 

27 Oct School Photos 

28 Oct Pet Day 

13-17 Nov Year 7-8 Camp 

15-17 Nov Year 5-6 Camp 

20 Nov Teacher Only Day 

15 Dec End of Year 

7 Feb Start of Term 1 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Aotearoa NZ Histories Curriculum: Conversations: What 
things do you do in your whānau that have been learnt from 
your grandparents? Do you have anything in your house that 
you still use that used to belong to them? 

He aha ngā āhuatanga i ako  

ai tātou i ō tātou tūpuna? 

What have we learnt  

from our grandparents? 

Pūrerehua: Stevie-Rae—You have made a stunning start back 

in Pūrerehua this week! I am proud of the way you put 

your best foot forward learning new folk dances and 

making new friends this week. Keep bringing that lovely 

friendly and sunshiney spirit every day, we are so glad to 

have you back!  

Ngaruru: Ayva—How wonderful it has been to see your 

resilience and enthusiasm this week Ayva. You've put 

awesome effort into your learning and enjoying helping 

with your dance group and getting into the Kainui Folk 

Dancing. Keep up the awesome attitude.  

Whaea Jessica: April—Wow! What a caring person you are 

April. You are amazing at looking out for people who are 

sad and need a kind friend to encourage them. I saw you 

spotting people at Kainui Dance that needed someone to 

include them in their group. Keep it up April!  

Arotahi: Frank—You have had such a positive week this 

week! I loved seeing you complete your learning tasks 

with pride. When you put your mind to it you can achieve 

so much! You also stepped up as a leader on our day out 

on Wednesday, and got involved in our dances with a big 

smile. We are so proud of you Frank!  

Kaihōpara: Payton—You showed so much determination in 

researching your speech. You presented with enthusiasm 

and supported others in our class who felt nervous. You 

are such a positive and encouraging influence in Kaihōpara 

and we are glad to have you in our class!  

Taurikura: Ruby—Thank you for being such a responsible 

member of our class this week. Your Legend of Okatia 

inspired art was stunning! Great attention to detail.  

Pūkeke: Nathan—You are a clever boy Nathan, it is incredible 

what you can do when you knuckle down and get excited 

about something. You have great general knowledge and 

you are able to quickly absorb new strategies and ideas 

with ease. You are capable of great things and I can't wait 

to hear where your future will take you!  

Community Notice Board 

Hiwinui School Playgroup—The next playgroup will be  

21 September. Please check their Facebook page for details. 

All preschoolers and their minders welcome. 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE—Saturday 23 September, from 

9am. We would LOVE your support—lots of jobs for 

everyone—gardening and general maintenance, shifting and 

removing playground equipment.  

Working Bee 
We would appreciate your support on Saturday 23rd 

September, from 9am. for a working bee within our school 

grounds. Our main mission will be to remove parts of the old 

playground ready for the installation of Phase 1 of our new 

playground (Seesaw, swings etc). We would also love support 

with gardening and maintenance type jobs around our school 

too so if you have a spare wheelbarrow, hedge trimmer etc 

please bring that along. Children are absolutely welcome too! 

 

Melford Lane Planting 
As part of beautifying our Melford Lane entrance into the school 

we are working with the Hiwinui Community Committee to plant 

some native grasses. This project will include about 20-25 of our 

learners and Enviro Crew next Thursday afternoon.  Is this 

something you can support us with prior to school pick up on 

Thursday.  From 1.30pm or just when you can prior to 3pm.   
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